
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       April 16, 2015 

 

Mr. Colin Fraser 

Project Engineer 

Cargill Limited 

300-240 Graham Avenue 

Winnipeg MB R3C 4C5  

 

Dear Mr. Fraser: 

 

Re:    Notice of Alteration – Cargill Ltd.- Elm Creek – New Dry Fertilizer Facility 

Environment Act Licence No. 1805 RR, Client File: 3726.00 
 

 This is in response to your letter of March 12, 2014, concerning the replacement of the 

existing dry fertilizer terminal with a new facility at the Elm Creek site.   

 

 As the environmental effects of the proposed alteration are insignificant, approval is hereby 

provided in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act to implement the proposed 

alteration. It is required that the Emergency Contingency Plan be updated to reflect the changes 

to the site as per clause 18.   

 

 Please contact Krystal Penner at (204) 945-7107 or Krystal.Penner@gov.mb.ca if you have 

any questions concerning this authorization.   

 

Yours truly,  

 

“original signed by” 

 

Tracey Braun, M. Sc. 

Director 

 

c. Don Labossiere/Donna Smiley - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Tyler Kneeshaw - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Public Registries 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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